
Public Notification
Notice of Intention to Give Consent to a Short Term Licence of a Crown 

Reserve - Part Lot 881 DP751728 (Wade Park Yenda)
Griffith City Council hereby gives twenty eight (28) days’ notice of its intention to grant 
a short term licence over part Crown Reserves 61951, 63981 and 65511, described as 
part Lot 881 DP751728, Wade Park Yenda, to Yenda Golf Club Inc. Written submissions 
will be received up until 4pm Thursday 18 February 2021 and should be forwarded to 
the General Manager, Griffith City Council, PO Box 485, Griffith NSW 2680 or via email 
admin@griffith.nsw.gov.au.  Please note that any submissions may be included in the 
Council Business Paper for consideration at an Ordinary Meeting of Council. 
Once the submission period is completed, Griffith City Council will consider all duly made 
submissions before deciding whether to continue with the licence. For all enquiries 
contact Daphne Bruce, Corporate Property Officer, Telephone 1300 176 077. 

Classification of Land
In accordance with Section 31 of the Local Government Act 1993 Council resolved at 
the Ordinary Meeting of Council on 10 November 2020 to classify Lots 186, 187, 189 
DP705992 and Lots 14, 15, 16, 17 DP705992 as operational land on purchase of the 
land by Council. The land is being purchased for the purpose of residential subdivision to 
facilitate the future provision of affordable housing and a public park.  Council will receive 
written submissions up until 4pm on Wednesday 24 February 2021. Any submissions 
made regarding the proposed classification of the land as operational land will be referred 
to an Ordinary Meeting of Council for consideration.  A copy of your letter including name 
and address (unless specifically requested that these details be withheld) will be publicly 
available as part of that Councils meeting agenda. All submissions are to be addressed 
to the General Manager, Griffith City Council, 1 Benerembah Street, Griffith. For more 
information please contact Daphne Bruce, Corporate Property Officer, Telephone 1300 
176 077.

Draft Plan of Management – Hanwood
Sports Precinct (Womens Land Army Park & Hanwood Oval)

Pursuant to Section 38 of the Local Government Act 1993, Griffith City Council advises that 
the Draft Plan of Management for Hanwood Sports Precinct (Womens Land Army Park & 
Hanwood Oval) is currently on exhibition until Friday 12 February 2021.  Written submissions 
will be received up until 4pm, Friday 26 February 2021 and should be forwarded to the 
General Manager, Griffith City Council, PO Box 485, Griffith NSW 2680 or via email admin@
griffith.nsw.gov.au.  Submissions received will be referred to the Ordinary Meeting of 
Council for determination, and your submission will form part of Council’s Business Paper.   
As such, a copy of your submission including your name and address (unless you 
specifically request that these details be withheld) will be publicly distributed and available 
to the public. The Draft Plan of Management can be viewed on Council’s website or at 
Council offices during business hours. For further information, please contact Corporate 
Property Officer, Mrs Daphne Bruce on 1300 176 077.

Application for Membership - Audit Risk & Improvement Committee
Council currently has a vacancy on the Audit Risk & Improvement Committee. The main 
role of the Audit Risk & Improvement Committee is to provide advice and assurance 
regarding the effectiveness of Council’s risk management and internal controls, fraud and 
corruption controls, business performance and improvement, financial management 
practices, compliance with Acts, Regulations, standards and best practice guidelines, 
and matters that are raised during external and internal audits. Nomination forms are 
available on Council’s website www.griffith.nsw.gov.au - see Application for Committee 
Membership on our Council Forms page.
For more information please contact Council’s Governance Manager, Leanne Austin on 
6962 8186. Nominations must be submitted by 4pm, Friday 27 February 2021.

Notice of Temporary Road Closure 
Notice is hereby given under the Roads Act 1993, Section 122 that Construction is 
currently continuing on Stage 6B of the Griffith Southern Industrial Link (GSIL), funded 
under the Roads to Recovery and Restart NSW Fixing Country Roads Programs. The 
realignment of Brown Road and installation of additional turning lanes onto Kidman 
Way is proposed to be completed by end of March 2021, weather permitting. Normal 
hours of operation will be 6:30am to 5:00pm, Monday to Friday, however works may 
occasionally be required on Saturdays and Sundays. For the safety of workers on site, 
any vehicles going through the closed roads will face prosecution under Section 102 of 
the Roads Act NSW. Offenders may also be liable for any damage to the road or traffic 
road facilities.

NOTIFICATION OF DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS RECEIVED
(Environmental Planning & Assessment Act, 1979)

DA Number: 7/2020(1) Applicant: Riverina Winemakers Assoc Inc

Address: Lot 2 DP 777210, 55-59 Jondaryan Avenue GRIFFITH

Description: Modification of Consent in regards to temporary use of the 
land for future events in 2021/2022

DA Number: 8/2021(1) Applicant: Strategic Farmland Infrastructure 
Nominees Pty Ltd C/- G2 Netting Systems

Address: Lots 156, 211 & 212 DP 751730, Lot 617 DP 751743 & Lots 1 & 
4 DP 1257570, 446-484 New Farms Road NERICON, 458, 554 & 632  Lake 
View Branch Canal Road NERICON

Description: Installation of windbreak netting structures

DA Number: 5/2021(1) Applicant: Habitat Planning

Address: Lot 1 DP 1223390, 27 Banna Avenue GRIFFITH

Description: 2 Lot subdivision & construction of take away food and drink 
premises (Hungry Jacks) & signage

Copies of the Development Application and associated plans are available 
for inspection on Council’s website under Council/Public Notification and 
Items on Exhibition/Development Applications. If you do not have access 
to the internet, please phone Council’s Customer Service Centre on 1300 
176 077. This documentation may be viewed up until 4pm Friday 19 
February 2021. PLEASE NOTE: Section 10.4 of the Environmental Planning 
& Assessment Act, 1979 requires the disclosure of any Political Donations 
& Gifts made in the two years prior to the application date. A form is 
available from Council’s Customer Service Centre or Council’s website – 
www.griffith.nsw.gov.au 
Written submissions regarding the Development Application should 
be addressed to the General Manager and will be received by Council 
up until 4pm Friday 19 February 2021.  Submissions should include a 
contact name, address and telephone number. Submissions made on 
behalf of a company should also include the names and addresses of all 
company directors. If submissions are received raising concerns with the 
proposed development a report will be presented to an Ordinary Meeting 
of Council for determination. As such, copies of all submissions (including 
the writer’s name and address) will form part of Council’s Business Paper 
and be available to the public. Should you wish to have your contact details 
withheld it is recommended that you request this in your submission.  

We our
Join us February 14 at 10am - 

4pm for the opening of the 50m 
pool and help us celebrate our 

21st birthday! 
Free entry, free BBQ from 

11am-2pm & DJ LadyBarber 
will keep you entertained all day! 


